
Humboldt County Resource Conservation District
5630 South Broadway Eureka, CA 95503

Phone (707) 442-6058 Ext.;

hcrcdgyahoo.com

October 31, 2022

Ms. Virginia Bass, Chairperson
Board of Supervisors
County of Humboldt
825 Fifth Street

Eureka, CA 95501

RE: Humboldt County Resource Conservation District Board of Directors: Notice of
Anticipated Vacancy; Support for the Reappointment of Ryan Rice, Daniel Cohoon, and
Zachary Cahill

Dear Chairperson Bass and Honorable Members of the Board:

The Humboldt County Resource Conservation District (HCRCD) is a Special District established
under Division 9 of the California Resources Code to work with landowners to conserve and

protect natural resources in Humboldt County. Under Division 9, Section 9317, members of the
HCRCD Board of Directors are appointed by the Board of Supervisors to serve a four-year term.

The purpose of this letter is to notify you of an expected vacancy on the HCRCD Board of
Directors and to recommend individuals to appoint to the vacant positions. The terms of three (3)
current HCRCD Directors will expire at the end of November. Three (3) directors. Directors
Rice, Cohoon, and Cahill, have indicated their willingness to serve another term, as stated in
their attached letters requesting reappointment. HCRCD Board supports the reappointment of
Directors Rice, Cohoon, and Cahill.

We encourage your favorable consideration and ask that the Board of Supervisors take action to
reappoint Directors Rice, Cohoon, and Cahill. Please contact me if you have any further
questions.

Sincerely,

Jill Demers

Executive Director

Humboldt County Resource Conservation District

Attachments:

Letters Requesting Reappointment: Rice, Cohoon, and Cahill


